
 

 

September 27, 2021 

 

 

RE: HILDALE CITY NOTICE TO COUNTY AND LOCAL DISTRICTS OF INTENT TO 

ANNEX CERTAIN UNINCORPORATED AREAS 

 

To Whom it May Concern: 

Pursuant to Section 10-2-418 of the Utah Code, you are hereby given notice as a local 

district, special service district, or other local governmental entity, that the Hildale City Council 

will be holding a public hearing on October 6, 2021 during a regular public meeting beginning at 

6:00pm at the Hildale City Hall located at 320 E Newel Avenue in Hildale, Utah, to discuss a 

proposed annexation as described in Hildale City Resolution No. 2021-09-01, adopted on 

September 1, 2021 and attached hereto. 

The proposed annexation area comprises a portion of an unincorporated peninsula 

contiguous to the City’s boundaries and within the City’s expansion area that may be annexed 

pursuant to Section 10-2-418 of the Utah Code. Hildale does not plan to annex the remainder of 

the unincorporated peninsula because it is characterized by rugged geography and presents unique 

challenges to both development and provision of municipal services. The City Council has 

determined that not annexing the entire unincorporated peninsula is in the City’s best interest. 

Please let us know as soon as possible if your entity has any input regarding this proposed 

annexation. Correspondence can be directed to City Manager Eric Duthie, by mail to PO Box 

840490, Hildale, UT 84784 or by email to manager@hildalecity.com. All input received will be 

provided to the Hildale City Council. Thank you for your time. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Christian Kesselring 

City Attorney/ Zoning Administrator 

mailto:manager@hildalecity.com

